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The monthly Newsletter of Hodag Sno-Trails Snowmobile Club; P.O. Box 621; Rhinelander, WI 54501���
 

President – Dick Emerick 362-7964   Vice President – Terry Miller 362-5025   Editor – Jill Demcak 490-1824 
        dick.e@live.com                                    tmiller243@frontiernet.net  jillhodagsno@outlook.com 
  
Trail News:�
-Trails: 
Trails are almost ready for the season. If anyone knows of any issues please let us know ASAP.  All bridges have 
now been inspected and are prepared for use. Little George Creek Bridge needed to be looked at after the beaver 
dam was been removed, no flooding. Thank you to Jim & Pauline Lenz & Jeff Hayes who have adopted the trail 
from Lakeshore Dr. to Cross Country Bar. Them; including Greg Gescheidle are proof that you do not need to be 
local to cover a trail, much appreciated! We love our volunteers! 

 
We would like a group of people to run the system and pack the trail. This will require a snowmobile.  Eyes 
will confirm that the trail is passable and safe. This is needed to be done after the gates are open and just before 
we are able to open the trails to the public. We have a 48 hour notice from the county.  If you are able to ride a 
section, contact Terry Miller (715-362-5025).  We need to report any problems and concerns you may find. There 
may be water problems like we found last year. 
 
Time Sheets:  
Submit to Dick Emerick. (715-362-7964) Groomer drivers & trail maintenance. 
Club members are always encouraged to inspect and work on trails in their area. This is on-going through the 
season. The more time we submit, the potential is greater for more money the club will receive.  Be sure to keep a 
record of time and equipment used so that it can be submitted for reimbursement. Make sure that you identify 
which trail you worked on since the club only gets reimbursed for funded trails. The time sheet is located at 
http://www.hodagsnotrails.com/hst_newsletters/_files/trail work form Final.pdf 
 
We had a tease last week, woke up in the morning and took some pics.  Up in the 40’s now, and snow has melted, 
not looking good for early December but will keep everyone updated on conditions here as always! 
 

  



 
Equipment: 
The Piston Bully will have a valve adjustment done by Ponsee. The Fendt needs a transmission oil & filter 
change. Husky about ready. Looking good but are ready for some snow!  
 

 + 

  
 
Fund Raisers: 
 
- Chocolate sales: 
This is a great way to help our club, easy seller at $1 each, 60 bars in a box. We collect half of profits! 
 We have received another shipment of 100 cases of World’s Finest Chocolate.  We can use your support with 
distributing it in various places. Please make sure you give your name & number to these establishments so they 
can let you know if they need another case. If you would like to help, please join our meeting and pick some up to 
disperse or call Rick or Mary Sweo (715)490-0958, Dick Emerick (715)362-7964 or email Jill Demcak at 
jillhodagsno@outlook.com 
These are good stocking stuffers! 

Please let us know if you have any other fundraising ideas. All ideas appreciated. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 HELP WANTED! 
 

 
“Hodag Sno-Trails club is a non-profit VOLUNTEER organization that builds and maintains over 140 miles of 
snowmobile trails. “ 
There are a number of areas where your Club needs HELP. We need members to fill these positions. 
As you see from the descriptions below not all areas require physical labor, we have a great need for individuals 
to fill positions that require managing and tracking.  If you are interested in helping out, please contact the person 
listed for each area to get additional information.  There will be training and mentoring for all areas. 
 

- Orphan Trails  
We still have sections of our trails that do not have a Trail Boss / Inspector. At its simplest we need someone to 
check the trails in the fall for downed trees, low branches, and damaged/missing signs and spring sign removal 
where required. Call Terry Miller (715) 362-5025 for info. 
- Lakeshore Dr. RR Xing to Ice Arena and Oak Leaf Rd. Best to have an ATV for this section. 
- Quality Collision (Dean’s) to Thunder Lake, Hodag Pump and Shoeder’s. Most can be done with a road vehicle. 
- RCC Golf Course Trail. Need 2-3 people to put up the fencing in the fall and remove it in the spring. Can be 
done with a road vehicle; no ATV needed.  
 

- Map Committee & Chair  
Need a fresh group of members to run the Map Committee. Mail renewal letters, follow up with old sponsors and 
get new sponsors, collect money, make a map mockup with the printer. Typically have four meetings during 
September – November. Work with Club members to fill map boxes, collect money. One or some committee 
members should know e-mail, Excel, Word. Call Mary Sweo (715) 490-0958 for info. 
 

- Candy Chair 
Order the candy, distribute to our members, and collect the money from the members. Some record keeping, 
paper or computer. Call Dick Emerick (715) 362-7964 for info. 
 

- Bridge Committee / Chair 
Need 2-3 people to inspect bridges every summer. Coordinate repairs before the season. Call Terry Miller (715) 
362-5025 for info. 
 

- Website Coordinator 
Work with our website provider on Annual updates, sponsor database, photos, and other minor updates. Follow 
up on correspondence coming thru the website. Need e-mail, web access. Call Dick Emerick (715) 362-7964 for 
all info. 
 
 
 
 
 



 
                                                                                                                                    

November Meeting: 
33 people attended the meeting at Northwoods Hideaway. Thanks to Rick Coven & Jim Wimberger who picked 
up construction barrels for marking our lakes. Maps are at the printers and will be available at our December 
meeting. We have lost a few map ads this year and are hoping for more help next year at completing this task. We 
need these supporters. Ice golf committee reported they are waiting for some ice and are still planning on doing a 
meat raffle. We have had 84 renewed members since this meeting, 41 new for a total of 125 current. 50/50 raffle 
won by the Bakers who also won a door prize which was donated by Barry from Northwoods Hideaway – Thank 
you!�
 
 
Community: 
Get your family out for a day of riding!  Join one of our club rides. All ages welcome to join, we will send 
updates through the season for times and places to meet.  
Anyone who is the age of 16 or older can take the online course to become certified at: 
http://dnr.wi.gov/education/outdoorskills/onlineEd.html 
 
There is a two day class offered at the St. Germain Community Center on Tues, Dec. 29th from 8A.M – 3P.M.  
(545 St. Hwy. 155) 
Pre-registration is required, please call 715-542-3548 or register online at  http://dnr.wi.gov/ 
 
 
Shirt sales: 
Christmas is right around the corner and what wouldn’t be better than giving a Hodag-Sno Shirt or Sweatshirt! 
- We are selling T-Shirts $12, Long Sleeved Shirts $15 and Sweatshirts $25 with our latest logo. If interested, call 
Nicole Bartz (715-360-9221 or (715-369-9221) on information on how to purchase these. 
 

Clothing is currently for sale at Pine Harbor, Birchwood Bar & Northwoods Hideaway. 
 

   
            
                       Abstract logo available in Black/White letter & Charcoal Grey/Hot Pink letter. 
                        Colored logo available in Sport Grey/Green letter & Indigo Blue/White letter.  
      
 
Membership: 

We are at 186 members including those who have not renewed at this time. If you have not done so, take 
the time to renew. For anyone that wants to join HST, on-line and mail in applications are available at 
www.hodagsnotrails.com/apply.html 

The membership year is now October 1 thru September 30. The deadline for Annual dues is October 1. 
Those not paid up by December 31, will be dropped from the roster. Your membership is valuable to the 
community and is much appreciated. Recommend us to your friends! 



 
                                                                                                         
 
 
 
What ruins the fun out of snowmobiling?                                                     
 
- Riding off Trail without Permission 
Nothing wrong with riding off the trail in designated areas but do not freeride on 
closed land. The disregard for other people’s property closes trails and ruins it for 
everyone.  Clubs spend money and time to maintain these trails, let alone do 
reroutes due to unhappy landowners. Stay on trail or lose trail, watch the signs! 
 
 
- Respecting other Riders 
Yes, some of us are faster than others. That slower rider ahead may not even know you’re trying to get past. Show 
respect and patience until there is a safe place to pass. Always keep on your side of the trail, watch your corners.  
There are controversies on hand signals showing how many riders are behind you, direction, stop etc. it is 
recommended; and you should know them; but if you feel uncomfortable not having both hands to steer, don’t! 
There are reasons why some don’t signal, top one being inexperience. No one wants an accident. You must have 
complete control of your sled and always expect on-coming traffic. Safety is first.  
 
- Hazing Trails 
Enjoy your trails and have fun, but leave some snow for the rest of us! Jacking the throttle in every turn generally 
wrecks what would have otherwise been a durable groomed trail. All must be aware of icy or dirt corners at times. 

 
- Alcohol & Riding  
As always, watch your alcohol intake, it numbs your senses. This could be fatal to yourself AND others. Out of 
the 12 fatalities in Wisconsin; 2015, 9 were alcohol related. 2014; 23 fatalities were recorded, 15 of them being 
alcohol related. 
 
 
                                                                                                                                                                            
County & State News:               
County: 
- The earliest that the trails can be open is Dec. 16th due to gun deer season.  HST did receive a little extra funding 
due to some other clubs who had under spent their cash/mile on trail maintenance. 
- The monthly meeting of the Oneida County Snowmobile Council is held on the 1st Wednesday at the Oneida 
County Courthouse at 6:30PM Sept. through April. Anyone may attend. Enter thru the doors on the North side. 
 
State: 
- AWSC  has sent out about 16,000 Trail Passes so far!  These trails passes are not only required, but will help 
fund our trail systems. Join a club involved with AWSC and save money on your trail pass. A great value for 
owners of multiple sleds. Know that your AWSC member # is the same as your club # and is also on your 
subscription of Wisconsin Snowmobile News magazine through AWSC. Trail passes take about a week to receive 
in the mail. You can go online to apply: https://www.awsc.org/  
- Snowmobile fatalities 2014-2015 Season, (through April 20, 2015): 

State:  12 
Oneida County:   2 
Vilas County       2  

 



 
 
 
Up-Coming Events:   
 
Christmas Party:   
 
Meeting starts at 6:00 P.M. with the party to begin at 7:00. Twin Pines provides meat. We do a pot luck; bringing 
a dish to pass is encouraged. Appetizer, dessert, salads, crock pot items welcome. We do a 50/50 raffle and gift 
raffle.  Bring along an inexpensive wrapped gift. We donate to our local food pantry, so non-perishable food 
items are thoughtful, we have and donated 100 to 150 lbs. in the past. This is a great time to come celebrate the 
holidays and meet your fellow club members!  
 

 
 

This is January 29-31 2016 in Eagle River. Registration begins soon and fills up quickly. Call Mary Sweo at    
715-490-0958 or visit http://www.womenonsnow.org 
 

 
            Thurs-Sun 12/10-13 Trail/Packing Workdays for Hunting Landowners. 

 
            Tues. 12/15 Club meeting and Christmas party at 6:00 at Twin Pines. 
 
            Sunday 1/10 Club Ride TBA. 
               
            Tues. 1/19 Club Meeting 7:00 at Boondocks. 
 
            1/29-31st Women on Snow – Eagle River (call Mary Sweo 715-490-0958) for info 
 
            2/07/16 Club Ride TBA 
 
           Tues. 2/16 Club Meeting 7:00 Forsyth’s 
 
 
 
 
 

Happy Holidays! 
 
 
 
 


